TOWN OF FRAMINGHAM SELECTMEN'S RECORDS

JANUARY 9, 1989

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at 7:30 P.M. In attendance was Chairman Philip Ernst, Selectman John DelPrete and Selectman John King. Also present was Executive Administrator, Edgar C. Gadbois.

WARRANTS:

#83 - January 9, 1989 - Bills - \$276,468.51

#84 - " " - Miscellaneous - \$14,430,541.42

#85 - " " - Salaries - \$533,832.58

#86 - " " - Miscellaneous - \$41,075.00

COMMON VICTUALER'S LICENSES:

Makkas Pizza, Inc. - 400 Cochituate Road

Pasta, Etc. - 855 Worcester Road

Family Table Restaurant - 82 Concord Street

COIN OPERATED MACHINE LICENSE:

Pizza Wagon - 1-B Hamilton Street

MOTOR VEHICLE LICENSE:

Class I:

Gaston Andrey of Framingham, Inc. - 1800 Worcester Road

SUNDAY ENTERTAINMENT LICENSES:

Papa Gino's of America, Inc. - 1133 Worcester Road - (1 Video game), Sundays, 1989 Papa Gino's of America, Inc. - 1133 Worcester Road - (Juke Box), Sundays, 1989

SPECIAL ALL ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSE:

Uncommon Coffeehouse - First Parish Church, 24 Vernon Street - January 13, 1989 - 7:00 PM - 11:30 PM

RATIFICATIONS:

Permit to Obstruct a Sidewalk:

Framingham Property Partners - 139-145 Concord Street - December 29, 1988 to January 13, 1989.

Permit to Open, Occupy and Obstruct a Street:

New England Telephone & Telegraph Co. - Flanagan Drive @ Sheehan Circle - January 7, 1989 to January 13, 1989.

PETITION:

A petition for the New England Telephone & Telegraph Co. JO Boston Edison Company was granted:

WATER STREET - southerly side, approximately 620 feet westerly of Central Street, relocate Pole 224/17, a distance of about 8 feet westerly.

HEARINGS:

7:30 P.M.

The Board held hearings on the requests of Boston Edison Company to provide underground conduits located on Lake Avenue and Waushakum Boulevard. Both requests were approved by the Board.

The Board held hearings on the request of Boston Edison and New England Telephone Company for anchors and guys on Rockridge Road and Franklin Street. Both of the requests were approved. John King did not participate in the hearings or approval of these requests.

7:45 P.M.

A hearing on the request of Bangkok Oriental Restaurant for an All Alcoholic Beverage license was held. Attorney John DelPrete represented the petitioner and outlined the type of food and atmosphere that would be promoted at the restaurant. Tehre were no objectors to the granting of the license.

The Board voted to take the request under advisement.

Selectman John DelPrete did not participate in the hearing or the action taken by the Board.

7:45 P.M.

A liquor hearing was held on the request of Brendon's Restaurant to change and enlarge the premises where the restaurant is located.

Mr. Robert Duca outlined his reasons for the request. Selectman King suggested that Mr. Duca show the plans where alcoholic beverages would be served.

The request was approved by the Board.

8:00 P.M.

A liquor hearing was held on the request of Gilbert/Robinson for a change of officers and directors and a transfer of control of the Corporation. Attorney Patrick C. Toomey outlined the reasons for the request. He asked the Board to approve the request conditioned upon his clients obtaining the necessary financing which would not be known until January 16th.

Selectman John DelPrete questioned the legaility of such a request.

The Board requested that Mr. Gadbois research the issue and took the matter under advisement.

TOWN OF FRAMINGHAM SELECTMEN'S RECORDS

JANUARY 9, 1989

(2)

APPOINTMENTS - PERMAMENT POLICE SERGEANTS:

Richard Nummela, 53 Apache Road, Bellingham, MA., effective February 1, 1989 Donald Spaulding, 81 Hartford Street, Natick, MA., effective February 1, 1989

A conference was held on the request of John Thompson of Tommy's Taxi regarding a change in the taxi rates for the Town. During the conference, the correspondence of John Mabardy was addressed. Following the conference, the Board requested that the Executive Administrator set up a public hearing on the taxi rates.

Correspondence from Police Chief Larrabee regarding Police Sergeant Appointments was approved.

Correspondence from Police Chief Larrabee regarding Civil Service List was accepted and approved.

Correspondence from Town Engineer, Fred Sergeant regarding street acceptances for FY 90 was accepted and approved.

The Board requested that the Executive Administrator set up a public hearing on the matter. John King raised the question as to the reason for the \$215,000 cost for accepting.

CORRESPONDENCE FROM COMMUNITY LAND TRUST:

The Board accepted the communication, however, it raised the question about the Trust having meetings during the regular working hours. John King questioned the legality of this practice since he believed a Town Ordinance existed which called for Town Committees to hold meetings after 7:00 P.M.

CORRESPONDENCE FROM EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF COMMUNITIES AND DEVELOPMENT WHICH REQUESTED RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE STATE APPOINTED MEMBERS OF THE FRAMINGHAM HOUSING AUTHORITY:

The Board recommended that the present appointed Farl Haley be reappointed. It was noted by the Board

The Board recommended that the present appointee, Earl Haley, be reappointed. It was noted by the Board that he was a veteran and a retired person.

CORRESPONDENCE REGARDING MCGRATH SQUARE:

The correspondence was accepted. The Board requested that Mr. Gadbois send a letter to Christopher Gale regarding the subject.

CORRESPONDENCE FROM MICHAEL GRILLI OF THE PERMANENT BUILDING COMMITTEE AND THE DOWNTOWN PARKING GARAGE: It was accepted and Mr. Gadbois was requested to see if something could be done in regards to the temporary blocking of the entrance to the garage.

CORRESPONDENCE OF CHIEF LARRABEE REGARDING COMMUNICATION FROM MR. FERREIRA:

The Chief's correspondence was read and the board requested that Mr. Gadbois contact the Middlesex News.

OLD BUSINESS:

John King raised the issue of the lights at Bowditch Field. Selectman Ernst replied that he contacted the Park Department and felt that the Department had done some work to improve their public relations with the neighborhood where the field was located.

John King raised the issue of the Flexi-Flo Plant and thought this should be one of our priorities (removing fraom Framingham) for 1989.

The Board moved into Executive Session to discuss Labor Contracts at 9:00 P.M.

The motion was made by John DelPrete and seconded by John King with the motion passing.

The Board came out of Executive Session at 9:29 P.M., with no further action and the board adjourned the meeting at 9:30 P.M.

JOHN F. DELPRETE, CLERK